
All Saints Roman Catholic Church 
Easter Sunday - April 12, 2020 

11264 RT 97 N, Waterford, PA 16441 

Rev. Gregory Passauer, Pastor 

Deacon Thomas McAraw 

Lia Ghering, Parish Office 

 

Office/Rectory Phone: 

(814)796-3023 

(814)796-3025 - Fax 

Website: www.allsaintsrcc.org 

Email: allsaint@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Office Hours: 

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. 

 

Mass Times: 

Daily at 8:00 AM as scheduled 

  (See schedule on next page) 

Saturday Vigil at 4:30 PM 

Sunday at  9:15 AM 

Holy Days at  8:00 AM and     

7:00 PM  

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 3:30—4:00 PM  

or by appointment 

 

Religious Education: 

Maria Burkley 

(814)969-2868 

Email: mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Parish Registration Forms are 

available on the bulletin board in the 

gathering space or online. 

 

Bulletin deadline: 

10:00 AM Mondays, 

in writing, please. 

Myparishapp.com   
DOWNLOAD  
TODAY! 



Though there are no public Masses,  
April 11, 2020 –  April 19, 2020, these  

intentions will be offered by Fr. Passauer. 
 

   Sat.    4/11   Livestreamed at 9:00 PM 

    Easter Vigil 

    For the People 

    of All Saints Parish 

   Sun.   4/12   Livestreamed at 7:30 AM 

    Easter Sunday 

    For the People 

    of All Saints Parish 

   Mon.  4/13   No Mass 

   Tues.  4/14   No Mass 

   Wed.  4/15   No Mass 

   Thur.  4/16   Richard Lichtinger 

    (The Haupt Family) 

   Fri.     4/17   Walter Spichiger 

    (The Farnen Family)  

   Sat.    4/18   For the People 

    of All Saints Parish 

   Sun.   4/19   Gale Miner 

    (Bob and Nancy Schack) 

If you would like to change a Mass Intention you have already scheduled to a later date you may  

 do so by calling  the parish office, mornings, during the week. 

The Sanctuary Candle is lit this week  
In Loving Memory of Jason Surrena 

(From His Loving Family) 

  ALL SAINTS PARISH                                                 WATERFORD, PA 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH: 

   All Masses and activities at our parish are suspended at this time. 

Please be aware that like any family, our parish has 
ongoing operating costs. We are entirely dependent 
upon you to meet those financial obligations. Please 
continue to make your weekly offertory gifts. You 
may mail your envelope to All Saints Parish, 11264 

Rt 97 N, Waterford, PA 16441.  
OR...Consider WeShare Online Giving… 
Visit our website— www.allsaintsrcc.org and click 
on the “Give Online” button. It is quick and easy to 
set up. The parish is assured of those contributions 
each week. You are also able to contribute to the 
Capital Campaign, Catholic Services Appeal, Food 
Pantries, Good Friday Collection and others. 
Thank you for your continued support of our parish 
at this difficult time. 

Personal Prayer time available in the church: 

All Saints church will be open for personal prayer on 
Saturdays from 3:30 PM to 5:30 PM and on Sundays 
from 9:00 AM to Noon. Please maintain social      
distance between yourselves and others. 

Confessions will continue on Saturdays from 3:30 
PM until 4:00 PM.  

The church will  NOT be open on Holy Saturday, 
April 11th.  

FIND LIVESTREAM OF MASS AT ALL SAINTS ON DEACON 
TOM’S FACEBOOK PAGE...VIDEOS ARE POSTED ON ALL 
SAINTS WEBSITE—WWW.ALLSAINTSRCC.ORG— AFTER 
THE LIVESTREAM, TO WATCH WHEN YOU CAN. 

I wish to thank everyone who has been watching the 
livestreamed Sunday Mass on Deacon Tom’s Facebook 
or on our website—Sunday Masses will continue to be 
livestreamed into the Easter Season until public Mass is 
no longer suspended. A special thank you to Deacon 
Tom who has provided the equipment in order to have 
our livestream Sunday Masses. 
I encourage all of you to continue offering the 
“Spiritual Communion.” Prayer cards can be found in 
the entrance way of the church or in this bulletin. 
A special thank you to those who prepared and  
beautifully decorated our church for Holy Week and  
for the Easter season celebrations. 
 
My blessings to each and every one of you. 
Fr. Gregory Passauer 

Spiritual Communion Prayer 
My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the Most 
Holy Sacrament.  I love you above all things, and I  
desire to receive you into my soul.  
Since I cannot receive you at this moment  
sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my heart.  
I embrace you as if you were already there and unite 
myself wholly to you.  
Never permit me to be separated from you. Amen. 

SCRIP CARDS can be ordered by calling Howard Johnson 
at (814) 864-8818. You may leave a message. Howard and 
Kathy will deliver orders over $50. Thank you! 

http://www.allsaintsrcc.org


 FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT DECEMBER 24, 2017 EASTER SUNDAY                                                                                                                        APRIL 12, 2020 

   
 
 

     Maria Burkley—(814)969-2868 
      mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 
 

Watch for REMIND messages and useful information for 
working on Religious Education at home. If you think you 
are not connected to Maria Burkley or your child’s  
catechist through REMIND please contact Maria ASAP. 
 

A Family Perspective 
Today’s gospel tells us that several arrived to discover  
the tomb in which Jesus was buried was now empty.  
What does an empty tomb mean for your family? Failure, 
loss, defeat? Or victory, life and resurrection?  Scripture 
says that he “had to rise from the dead.”  Families, too, 
must rise above disappointments and be Easter people all 
year long. 
 

Child Protection and Creating Safe Environments 
APRIL is Child Abuse Prevention Month-Reporting 
Suspected Child Abuse is Everyone’s Responsibility:  
It is every adult’s moral responsibility to report suspected 
abuse or neglect of a minor to the responsible authorities. 
Sexual abuse of minors is a pervasive societal problem, 
and only concerted and sustained efforts by all adults in 
every segment of  society can help to protect children and 
youth.  In the 2019 state report there were 5,102 substanti-
ated reports of child abuse in PA in 2018. 47.4% of the 
substantiated reports were for sexual abuse.  
 
Be Vigilant- It is vitally important that we are constantly 
vigilant concerning the behaviors of those who interact 
with children. And we must always communicate our  
concerns to the appropriate parties. Sometimes this means 
communicating our safety concerns to our children. And 
sometimes this means communicating our concerns about 
seemingly inappropriate behavior to those who are in a 
position to intervene. Parents must also listen carefully to 
their children and observe both their children’s activities 
and the behavior of older children and adults who interact 
with them. When children exhibit dramatic behavioral 
changes, adults must find out what caused the changes. 
Being aware of what’s happening with our children means 
talking to, listening to, and observing them - at every  
opportunity.  
 
To report suspected abuse of a minor, call Childline   
at 1-800-932-0323 (anytime 24/7). Visit https://
www.eriercd.org/childprotection/ to learn how mandated 
reporters in the Erie diocese are required report suspected 
child abuse.  

Readings for next Sunday, April 19 
ACTS 2:42-47; PS 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24;  
1 PT 1:3-9; JN 20:19-31 

From Tim Weir, LPi, our church bulletin representative… 

Thank you to all our current advertisers for placing an ad in the 
bulletin. Bulletin advertisers help the church defray the cost of the 
bulletin. Our bulletin advertisers in turn appreciate the support you, 
the parish community, provide them when you are doing business 
with them. If you are a parishioner who owns a business, please 
consider supporting the church by placing an ad in the bulletin. 
Special discounts are provided to parishioners here at All Saints.  
If interested, please call Tim Weir, at LPi, at (716)602-4588 or 
contact via email at tweir@4lpi.com. Thanks. 

AN EASTER PROCLAMATION 
The hosts of heaven exult and  
sing aloud in mighty triumph! 
Let the earth be glad as glory  
alights and night reigns no more. 
Let the Church rejoice at the  
victory of her Lord and Master, 
Who paid the debt of Adam, 
Who frees those doomed to die, 
Who heals the broken-hearted  
and bind up their wounds, 
Who forgives the sinner and  
raises up the lowly, 
Who destroys death forever, 
Whose Kingdom shall have no end. 
God our Father, eternal is  
your love for us! 
Christ the Son, in victory you reign! 
Holy Spirit, set the Easter fire  
ablaze in our hearts. 
Together you live and reign  
and ransom your people,  
one God forever and ever. Amen. 

A Special Thank You...to Mike Twaroski and the many people 
who help with the All Saints Fish Dinners. Although we had to  
stop due to the Covid-19 pandemic, the dinners we had went well. 
Our parish is blessed with people who are willing to spend their 
Fridays, and other days as well, to prepare, bake, cook, serve, and 
clean up, all while enjoying the company of the other volunteers 
and the many satisfied patrons. Truly, whether you baked one   
dessert or worked one hour, or you were here every week—and 
everything and everyone in between—you are special and very 
much appreciated.  Fr. Greg 

RESOURCES AVAILABLE: 
If you have internet access, or email access, the parish will be 
providing links and ideas for places to access good Catholic  
content for your use at home during this crisis.  
If you do not, please contact Lia in the parish office, and I will 
send you bulletins and other resources by mail through the 
USPS. There are also handouts available in the front lobby of 
the church as you come in the doors. Please let us know how  
our parish can assist you. Our prayers are with you always. 

The Pontifical Good Friday Collection: Pope Francis has asked 
parishes to support this collection which helps Christians in the 
Holy Land. The wars, unrest and instability have been hard on 
Christians. In these times of crisis, the Pontifical Good Friday  
Collection provides humanitarian aid to refugees in the Holy Land. 
Please use the envelope in your packet or WeShare online giving. 
Please be as generous as you can. Thank you. 


